
Takahashi City Matsuyama High School 

School Introduction by the 4th grade students in December 2020 

Overall  

Matsuyama High School has twenty students and nineteen teachers now. We start lessons at 17:40 from 

Monday to Friday. Some students work before school and all of us study hard for 4 years. We have a good 

friendship and sometimes all of the students have a lesson together.  

                                                           (Written by Fumiko Inoue) 

 

We have a badminton club, a table tennis club and a baseball club. We usually practice until around 10 

at night after school. The ages of students are from the teens to 70s. We all learn together and are having 

fun. 

( Written by Mao Takanashi) 

 

 

 

 

 

   

Animals and Plants  

Our school has a lot of animals and plants. There is a hamster and there are many goldfish and killifish, 

three Mexican Salamanders (Wooper-Looper ) and three hermit crabs and so on. Students love them very 

much. We also grow many plants such as sweet potatoes, strawberries, gourds, and watermelons. This 

autumn, we harvested and ate sweet potatoes. We enjoyed them. Our school is very unique and we have a 

lot of fun.                          

(Written by Masaharu Higami) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



School events  

Matsuyama High School has many interesting school events such as a cultural festival, a sports day, a 

welcome party, school trips and so on. The school council actively works for these school events. We will 

introduce some of them here.                         

 

－Cultural festival－ 

Matsuyama High School is a small group but we cooperate for the cultural festival. It is one of the most 

exciting events. All of us are excited making artwork and cooking to running food stalls. Come to Matsuyama 

High School! 

(Written by Kenta Shibuya) 

 

 

 

 

 

－Astronomical observation trip to Biesei－ 

We go to Bisei Astronomical Observatory in autumn every year. We observe the moon, stars and planets 

with a large telescope. We can learn a lot about astronomy through this school trip. We are very impressed 

by this experience.                           

( Written by Konomi Sugano) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

－The 4 day school trip in November 2020－ 

The 4th grade students traveled to Kagawa, Tokushima and Kochi prefectures as a school trip in 

November 2020. We visited so many places, for example, Shikoku Aquarium, Kompira Shrine, Reoma 

World, Oboke and Koboke Gorges, Scarecrow Village, Katsurahama Beach and so on. We also 

experienced many activities. We were very excited and had many good experiences. We will never forget 

this memory of the school trip.             

 (Written by Masaharu Higami, Konomi Sugano and Kenta Shibuya) 


